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Don Jenis opened the meeting night on time, and we had 43 out of 51 members present. 
This was a good turnout, and hopefully a good start for the summer season. 

After a real good chicken dinner, George Chandler introduced the one guest from the 
Portland Rotary Club. Capt. Lloyd was then forced into leading the singing; April 
Showers and Smiles, in that order. 

Distinguished Rotarians of the week were announced. Bill Kilroy by George Chandler 
for not refusing to do favors, and Bob Carson for being an active Secretary. 

More Distinctions: Ray Prost - 31 years perfect attendance 
Ted Wainwright - 16 years :perfect attendance 
Keith Dennison - 16 years pe~feot attendarice 
Warren Simpson - 16 years perfect attendance 
Dick Kilroy - 16 years perfect attendance 
Dick Holden - 7 years perfect attendance 
Harold Fralich - 1 years perfect attendance 
Sam Giftos - S years perfect attendance 
Ed Theriault - S years perfect attendance 
Bill York - 4 years perfect attendance 
Mason Smith - 2 years perfect attendance 
Bob Carson - 2 years perfect attendance 
George Chandler - 1 year perfect attendance 

Congratulations to all these members for their effort! 

Three new prospective members were announced for different classifications. They are 
as follows: Stan Ladd - Insurance, Health - Additional Active (Bill Xourakos) 

Steve Kennedy - Investment Securities - Additional Active (Nick Pappas) 
Anthony Mezoian - Education, Guidance 

All three of these accepted subject to comments from the membership directed to 
President Don. 

Tony Xostopoulos, program chairman, introduced our guest speaker, Bill Bisson. Bill 
is an architect with Stevens Architects of Portland. He did an excellent job with a 
very timely subject on energy conservation. He dealt with residences as well as com­
mercial buildings; with an overview of economy in heating and cooling, namely in in­
sulation. Bill advised by priority; ceilings, roofs, doors and windows, foundations, 
and walls, for the latter he str~ssed, consulting professional help. Bill also 
distributed a very informative booklet among those in attendance. 

MAKE UPS: 3/20 at Pacific Beach, CA, Harris Plaisted. 3/24 at Portland, Dick Holden. 
3/27 at Pacific Beach, CA, Harris Plaisted. 3/28 at Bath, Nick Pappas; at 
Scarborough, Mason Smith, Ted Wainwright. 3/30 at Sarasota, FL, Dick 
Kilroy. 3/31 at Portland, Harris Plaisted, Warren Simpson. 
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MEETING APRIL 12 

In the absence of President Don the first Vice President, George Chandler, called the 
meeting to order 8 minutes late. 

After a glazed ham dinner, complete with sweet potatoes and dessert; Bill York, com­
pletely unprepared, led us in songs. First Happy Birthday to our speaker, Smiles, 
and lastly On Top of Old Smokey. 

Acting Vice President, former President, Les Waters introduced Guest Rotarians, Bob 
Nesbert and Niel Sargeant (Portland); Jerry Paradis and Stu Herrick (Scarborough). 
Treasurer Art Keniston gave a final figure for the Tree Sale of $4,201.00. This must 
be some kind of a record. The only other item of interest on his report was that 
P.H.F. stands for Paul Harris Fellow. Incidentally we have three of these now. Nice 
work. 

, 
V.P. George announced dates for the district meeting, May lZth and the 13th at the 
Mast & Rudder Motel on Mt. Desert Island. AU officers sTtould try to attend. Mem­
bers are also welcome. Those interested should contact President Don. Rotary-Anns 
are invited. 

MEMBERSHIP CONTEST 
1. Don't let it slide. 
2. Charlie Cyr claims to be ahead. 
3. Contest date has been extended until June 1st. 

PROGRAM LAST WEEK: 

Tony Kourakos introduced Bob Folsom who is in control of Fitness Fair, A Cardiac 
Vascular Program held at UMPG. Mr. Folsom gave us some very sobering statistics a­
bout individual physical health as a nation. We have the most heart problems. This 
country's average physical fitness peak is the age of 26. In length of life we are 
the 44th country in the world. With our medical knowledge and facilities "we have a 
great country to live in if we are sick, but a bad country if we are well." The big­
gest villain is the automobile and the way we style our life around it. 
Mr. Folsom said our body adjusts to overloads and this is the reason for his program. 
Vigorous exercise for 10 weeks, and you are ready for a routine of weekly jogging or 
whatever; to. keep you'r body in tune. A testimonial was given by Mason Smith. With 
this type of care of ourselves we will combat one of the major health problems of this 
country. They both advocate becoming healthier as you grow older. 

MAJ<E UPS: 3/24 at Portland, Tom Holden. 4/5 at Portland, Jim Doughty. 4/5 at 
Belfast, Nick Pappas. 

QUARTERLY A1TENDANCE REpORT - 13 Meetings: 

100\: C. Beck, Boudreau, Butler, L. Beck, Carson, Chandler, Dennison, Drivas, Dube, 
Fralich, Prost, Giftos, Goodine, R. Holden, Keniston, Kennedy, R. Kilroy, Robt. 
Kilroy, Pappas, Plaisted, Simpson, Smith, Theriault, Wainwright, York. 

1 Absence: DiMatteo, Stanton, Waters, Yerxa, T. Holden 

2 Absences: Chantal, Cyr, Gacetta, Kourakos 
3 or More: Corson, Doughty, Gaw, Jenis, Jordan, W. Kilroy, Knight, Kostopoulos, 

Maxwell, Nigro, Pyne. 
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MEETING APRIL 19 

Meeting was called on time at 6:15 by President Don - the invocation by Charlie Cyr -
next a patriotic song by Captain Lloyd. 

After the meal we were led in song by Lloyd in "0-Canada". Preparation for the up­
coming convention and hockey games I guess. Next we had April Showers in preparation 
for leaving the meeting. 

GUESTS 

Guests were introduced by Bob Carson, from Portland we had Gus Carlson, Harry Waters, 
and from Scarborough we entertained Al Juniewicz. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

President Don announced a conference committee meeting at his house, 79 Hillcrest 
Road, Cape Elizabeth, on May 8th at 7:30 P.M. All interested members are welcome to 
attend. 

MEMBERSHIP CONTEST 
A reminder that the contest date has been extended to June 1st. Take a minute now to 
think of a neighbor, business associate, or a friend with an lUlfilled classification. 
Do yourself, your club, and your conunittee a service. Filled classifications are on 
the back of this letter. 

PROGRAM 

Introduction by Bill Kourakos. Daphne Micheles representing Radio Station WPOR gave 
an interesting talk on the hsitory and operation of today's radio stations. Some of 
the facts stated were that radio broadcasting is well over SO years old. First broad­
cast being in 1910. The Hardy and Cox Presidental election was the first project 
program. Being free to the public, radio depends entirely on advertising money from 
the business industry. Reaching 83% of the population, over 12, per day and 90\ of 
the people hear radio sometime during the week. 

Other interesting facts are that 95% of the automobiles sold have radios and 64% of 
miles driven are with radios on. We were told how involved station operation is, how 
they advertise; billboards, bumper stickers, etc. The more specialized a station is 
the more work is involved. Radio is a public service and offers a lot to a lot of 
people. 

Our speaker is a native of Dixfield, Maine but spent most of her radio life in Florida 
before returning to Maine. 

MAKE-UPS 
3/23 Naples North, FL, Ed Gaw, 3/31 Portland, Bob Nigro, 4/4 Scarborough, Dick Yerxa, 
Ted Wainwright, 4/6 Kennebllllk, Ed Gaw, 4/7 Portland, Harry Plaisted, 4/10 Lisbon, ME, 
Nick Pappas, 4/11 Scarborough, Dick Kilroy, 4/12 Portland, Sam Giftos, 4/11 Westbrook, 
Bill Stanton, Peter Drivas. 
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LAST WEEK: Bell on time by President Don. No one went hungry. Bill York led us in 
"America the Beautiful." 

SINGING: Bill York again. It must have been Spring fever; "Daisy", "Bicycle Built 
for Two", and "The Band Played on". You know what happens to young men's minds in the 
Spring time. 

GUESTS: George Chandler introduced two Portland Rotarians. Bob Benedict, a Portland 
jeweler, and Joe Taylor with the Portland Water District. President Don had a guest 
from G.E., Jim Moore. 

MEMBERSHIP CONTEST: Be nice to Peter Drivas a.s he appa~entJy,has not yet decided 
which team he wants to be on. Both sides ~lame him and know his credits will weigh 
heavy on the outcome. At present we are either at 44 or 45 members. 

OUTSTANDING MEMBER: 
Don or V.P. George. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

There was no outstanding member this week from either President 
Come on you guys do something outstanding. 

The 2nd Monday of the month will be District Conference Conunittee. 
May 21st will be Rotary night at the Phyllis Thaxter Theater, most S.P.C.E. Rotarians 
and Rotary-Ann's are signed up for the Unsinkable Molley Brown. 

fROGRAM LAST WEEK: . 
Introduction by our newest and quietest Greek, Tony Kostopoulos, Program Chairman for 
the month. He introduced Bill Collins, Managing Director o.f the Portland School of 
~rt. Bill told us much about his school which is little known to the people of 
Greater Portland. He predicts the school will soon be to the Rhode Island School of 
Design as Bowdoin is to Harvard. In his 4~ years here the enrollment has gone from 
87 to 197 students. Their school is housed in a number of buildings around the 
Holiday Inn Downtown. An evening program is scheduled each winter with about 100 
~dults attending. 

Bill expressed the value of the greater Portland Area for his school in its history 
and its living conditions. One of the main concerns now is the schools accreditation, 
their library needs to be enlarged with first rate quality books, A plea has been 
made for text book donations as well as art books. 

' 

ATIENDANCE: 
4/14 Art Keniston, Portland 
4{18 Al Boudreau, Ted wa~1n-w~r~thg~h•t, SCllrborough 
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LAST WEEK: President Don called meeting to order on time. America lead by our 
Captain Lloyd. Invocation by J. B Maxwell. Good meal. 

SINGING: There was none as many members had itching feet to get away early to 
see a very important hockey game. Mariners won. 

VISITING ROTARIANS and guests introduced by George Chandler. Dan Gacetta was 
chosen as Outstanding Rotarian for his supplying refreshments in the Christmas 
tree shack on those cold days and nights. 

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE: will meets at the home of Don Jenis next Monday, May 8. 

MASON SMITH showed a series of slides which he took on his recent trip to 
France where he spent a day with Pierre Bourgeois who visited our club last 
Fall. It appears that Mason was indeed wined and dined in very fine style. 

PROGRAM: This month's chairman, Dick Jordan,introduced Neva Cram who is the 
Executive Director of Ingraham Volunteers Inc. This program is, in effect, one 
which is a telephone service for anyone in the community who is in need of any 
kind of assistance and does not know where to turn. Ingraham Volunteers can put 
such people in touch with the proper agencies who can suppl a solution to the 
caller's problem, no matter what it is. The agency has grown tremendoulsly in 
its seven years of existence. From 1970 to 1976 it handled a total of 10,000 
calls. In 1977 alone it handled 5,000 calss and 1978 looks to be larger yet. 
Well trained volunteers man the phones 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Each 
volunteer serves eight hours a week and there are monthly and annual intensive 
refresher course provided to them to maintain a high degree of proficiency in 
there work. Ingraham has recently installed a teletype machine which allows 
them to serve approximatelt fifty deaf people in the area by making phone calls 
for these deaf people. Neve also pointed ut that these deaf people are subJect 
to the same stresses as anyone else and they are finding that these deaf people 
need the other services offered by the agency. Dick Jordan says that the month's 
programs will all be devoted to the Social Services of the area. 

LADIES NIGHT: May has five Wednesdays so the last one will be a Ladies night 
meeting. More on this later. 

M.AKE UPS: Al DiMatteo made up on 4/18 at the Newburyport club and on 4/2!J at 
Woonsocket~ Rhode Island. Warren Simp~on me.de up at Portland on 4/21. 
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May 17, 1978 

BILL STANTON 
Editor 

Meeting was called on time at 6:15 by V. P. George 
Chandler; the invocation given by J. B. Maxwell then Charlie 
Cyr led us in America. 

After the meal Dick Kilroy led us in singing. 

Visiting Rotarians and guests were introduced by Al 
Boudreau. 

We were reminded by Warren Simpson that the last Wednes­
day of May will be Ladies Night. warren's program for that 
evening will include showing of fi 'Ims from Hawaii - he 
promises pictures . or beautiful scenery and of course beautiful 
girls in bikinis. Then to top it o~f a special dinner of 
Hawaiian foods. Bring your ladies for they will be certain 
to enjoy ~t. 

Dick Jordan who is program chairman for the month, 
introduced Perry Rakin, an Indian who was born and grew up 
on a reservation. He told us of the dropout rate of the 
Indian children from school at an early age; also spoke on 
the grave problem of alcholism. It was a ~ost interesting 
and informative talk. Perry said that he was not a public 
speaker but a woodsman and guide, and that is what he enjoys 
most. 

Bill York would like to remind you that the presentation 
of the show "The Unsinkable Molly Brown" is May 21. Anyone 
wishing tickets can contact him or Bill Stanton. 

Remember that the membership contest has been extended 
to June lat. 
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LAST WEEK: Bell on time by President Don. Sam Giftos led the Club in "America 
The Beautiful". Invocation by Dick Kennedy. 

SINGING: District Secretary Ray Frost was song master. 

GUESTS: Introduced by Al Boudreau. My apologies to Dick Jordan for not being . 
present to hear the young lady on his program. 

Sl.Dlday nite performance of the Unsinkable Molly Brown, I am sure was enjoyed by 
all who attended, it was a great show - Congratulations to Bill York. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

HAWAII CALLS - Lady's Night ••• Wednesday, May 31 

Whoever said that Rotarians are stuffy ••• if you want to see how informal we 
can be join us at the Lady's Night on May 31st. Come with us for an hour and 
a half in paradise ••• HAWAII. Our entire Lady's Night will be dedicated to 
Hawaii. 

The mood will be informal: No coats or ties allowed. If you have a Hawaiian 
shirt wear it. If you don't, just wear your loudest sportshirt. Ladies can wear 
their Muumuu, or some other colorful dress. 

The Board has arranged with the Club to have a Hawaiian "style" meal. 

The entertainment will be a multi-media production by Mason Smith, titled: HAWAII 
CALLS". Through the magic of the camera we will be transported to Hawaii for 45 
delightful minutes, where we will visit two of the major islands, Hawaii and Oahu. 
It will be all there: hula girls, volcanos, pineapples, Pearl Harbor, then and 
now; mountains and beaches, and even a bikini or two 

Join us at Lady's Night •• (remember DRESS INFORMAL) and come prepared to have a 
good time. 

ALOHA 
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Invocation was given by Rob Kilroy, and Tom Holden led us into singing "America the 
Beautiful". 

We have Capt. Lloyd to thank again for getting us in tune for the Rotary Conference, 
with such songs as "Vive Le Rotary" and "Smiles". 

Bob Carson introduced our five visiting Rotarians. We had one guest, Carroll Beck's 
brother, visiting from Daytona, Florida. 

PROGRAM: Dick Jordan introduced our speaker, Mary Price who is Executive Director of 
the Family Crisis Center. Mary is one of the original founders. The Center has been 
open and very active for five months. It can house up to 14 people. The individuals 
and families can stay no more than three weeks. They may not return more than twice, 
but they often have some that return as volunteers, which to me is a good indication 
that they are doing something right. 

Mary referred to the type of service given as sort of a band-aid service, where they 
cared for the immediate but temporary needs of the families seeking help. The Crisis 
Center does not decide who will be admitted to the house, this is done mostly by the 
Ingraham Volunteers through their "Hot Line". 

THANK YOU: A special thanks to Dick Jordan, program chainnan for May, who put together 
a fine program of speakers that has certainly enlightened us in the field of social 
services. 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

May 31 LADIES NIGHT. The theme will be Hawaiian and the mood infonnal. Dress 
is to be casual and colorful. The meal will be a scrumptious Hawaiian 
style delight. The cost is $6.00 per person. So remember "Hawaii 
Calls" a production by Mason Philip Smith, will take you to the Islands 
by the magic of the camera. 

June 5 Conference committe~ meeting to be held at Don Jenis home at 7:30 p.m. 

June 12 A meeting will be held for all those attending the conference. It will 
be at G.E. in the conference room at 7:30 p.m. 

CLUB ATTENDANCE FOR APRIL: 91.67% 

100% C. Beck, A. Boudreau, P. Butler, L. Beck, Carson, Chandler, Chantal, 
Cyr, Dennison, Drivas, Dube, Fralich, Frost, Giftos, Goodine, R. Holden, 
T. Holden, Keniston, R. Kennedy, R. Kilroy, W. Kilroy, Rob Kilroy, 
Pappas, Plaisted, Simpson, Smith, Stanton, Theriault, Wainwright, Yerxa, 
York. 

75% DiMatteo, Doughty, Gacetta, Gaw, Jenis, Jordan, Knight, Kourakos, 
Kastopoulos, Maxwell, Nigro, Pyne, Waters. 

50% Corson. 

NOTICE: Any member wishing to have errors corrected in the bulletin roster, please 
contact Dick Kilroy. 
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Don Jenis lead the club with the "Pledge of Allegiance" followed by Lloyd Knight 
leading in the singing of "America the Beautiful". Nick Pappas gave the invocation. 

We then enjoyed a dinner prepared in finest Hawaiian fashion while Warren Simpson 
filmed the event. 

Bob Carson introduced the visiting Rotarians and each of the Rotarians introduced 
his wife. Carroll Beck introduced his brother Herbert, who was a guest visiting 
from Daytona, Florida. 

Bob Carson was cited as our distinguished Rotarian. 

Don Jenis took a few moments to describe the logistical .ntghtmare of planning for 
the Conference. Last year they had 1203 guest nights to assign. This year it has 
risen to 1450. 

Bill Kourakos, Sargent at Arms assessed fines to each of the Rotarians sporting a 
tie or a plain shirt. In addition Peter Drivas was assessed for the wildest pants 
in the group. 

PROGRAM: 

Mason Smith treated the group to a slide show of Hawaii to taped music of the 
Islands. Mason lead us on a tour of the main Island. The trip included a look at 
the geological and cultural history of the· Islands. The photography and conunentary 
were superb. A special thanks to Mason. 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

June 5 - Conference Committee Meeting, to be held at Don Jenis' home at 7:30 p.m. 
J\Dle 12 - A meeting will be held for all those attending the conference. It will 

be at G.E. in the Conference Room at 7:30 p.m. 

MAKE-UPS: 

Making up recently at Scarborough were Mason Smith 4/25, Al Boudreau 5/2 and Bill 
York 5/9; at Biddeford, George Chandler S/17; at Kennebunk, Charlie Cyr 5/4; at 
Lewiston-Auburn, Nick Pappas 5/4; at Portland, Ray Frost, Bill York, Dick Yerxa, 
Dick Kennedy S/12~ Ray Frost 513. Harris Plaisted. Warren Simpson 4/28, Harris 
Plaisted 4/14; at Bath, Harris Plaisted 4/25; at Belfast, Richard Goodine 4/19; 
at Westbrook, Harris Plaisted, Peter Drivas 5/23, Harris Plaisted 5/16, Dick Kilroy, 
Bill Stanton 5/9, Richard Goodine S/2, Bill Stanton 4/25; at Brunswick, Harris 
Plaisted, Ed Theriault 5/8; at Tehran North, Peter Drivas 5/16; at Houston, Arthur 
Keniston 5/18; and at West Honolulu, Arthur Keniston, Les Waters 4/28. 
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Editor 

Don Jenis opened the meeting with the "Pledge of Allegiance" followed by Sam 
Giftos leading in the singing of "America the Beautiful", Dick Kennedy gave the 
invocation. 

The visiting Rotarians were introduced and Sam Giftos lead us in the singing 
of "Smile - Sing a Song". 

Dick Kennedy, as of this evening's meeting, has completed 12 years of perfect 
attendance. 

The Editor. Steve Kennedy, was introduced to the Club by Bill Stanton. Steve 
lives at 12 Pond Road in South Portland with his wife Pev~~ly and two sons Peter and 
Andrew. He works as a securities broker with Loeb Rhoades Hornblower. Prior to 
joining Hornblower in September he had lived and taught school in Byfield, Massa­
chusetts. 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOW: 

On Thursday evening Harold Fralich presented Dorothy Frost with the medal and 
certificate naming her a Paul Harris Fellow. Ray made the donation to the Rotary 
Foundation that was necessary to name Dottie a Paul Harris Fellow. She is the 
sixth recipient in the history of the South Portland-Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club. 
Ray was the first. Ray has been an active Rotarian for 42 years, with 27 years 
perfect attendance. He has served as past president and secretary of our club and 
now as district secretary. Ray and Dottie have been long known as Mr. and Mrs. 
Rotary in the district. Congratulations to Dottie Frost. 

PROGRAM: 

Dick Jordan introduced Dr. Joseph Kreisler, Head of the Department of Social 
Research at UMPG as this evening's guest speaker. Dr. Kreisler spoke of the program 
in his department. He said that all professionals in his area have an obligation to 
clarify services for which the taxpayers are paying. He said the three goals of a 
social worker are 1. To seek to help people having difficulty coping; 2. To help 
people to connect up with needed services; and 3. To understand society and promote 
needed services. He said that the profession had developed beyond the "do-gooders" 
to disciplined professionals. To achieve this level of professionalism, his de­
partment trains students with knowledge, skills and values associated with the pro­
fession. He said the basic message was not to solve problems for people, but to help 
people solve their own problems. : Following the talk, Peter Drivas questioned the 
speaker about the proliferation of social services. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM: 
Ed Anderson, President of the Maine Mariners will be our guest and speaker. 
We extend our compliments to Dick Jordan for his excellent services of programs 

on Social Services. 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

June 12 - A meeting for all attending the district conference. It will be held 
at Building 21 at the G.E. plant at 7:30 p.m. 

June 13 - A meeting for all present and incoming officers and board members at 
7 Pine Ridge Road, Cape Elizabeth at 7:30 p.m. 

June 21 - Meeting cancelled. 
July l - Meal prices go up to $4.00. 

MAKE-UPS: Making up recently at Portland was Dick Yerxa 5/26; at Scarborough, 
Carroll Beck S/23; at Bath, Harris Plaisted S/30 and at Biddeford-Saco, 
Nick Pappas and Ted Wainwright 5/31. 
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Editor 

Don Jenis opened the meeting by leading Rotarians in the "Pledge of Allegiance", Lloyd 
Knight then led the singing of "America the Beautiful". Dick Kennedy then gave the invoca­
tion. George Chandler introduced the visiting Rotarians, including a large group from the 
Portland Club. Following the introductions Lloyd Knight again took the floor to lead the 
singing. We first honored the U.S. with the singing of "You're a Grand Old Flag" and then 
honored Canada and our visitor from the Montreal Club with "0 Canada O Canada", also set 
the mood for the upcoming District Conference. 

Don Jenis reported that we were 5th of 56 in the District in April for attendance. 
South Portland-Cape Elizabeth had a 91.67% attendance. Only a few percentage points sep­
arated the top clubs. 

Harold Fralich reported that he would be visiting the District's newest Club this 
weekend at Frobisher Bay. The Club is located just 100 miles from the Arctic Circle. 
There will be twenty-nine charter members in the Club. The Frobisher Bay Club will be 
chartered late in the summer. A chartered plane will be flying Rotarians to Frobisher Bay 
for the event. If you are interested in attending, speak to Harold Fralich. 

South Portland-Cape Elizabeth Rotary welcomed its newest member, Bill Brown, at this 
meeting. Bill will be introduced at a later meeting. 

PROGRAM: Charlie Cyr introduced Ed Anderson, President of the Maine Mariners, as our 
speaker. Mr. Anderson came with the Calder Cup in hand. A year ago Mr. Anderson as the 
second employee of the organization was working to get the new team set up and to develop 
a support base in the Portland area~ Just one year later· the Mariners have proved them­
selves as a viable professional athletic venture for Portland. 

Anderson said that the Mariners expected to lose 5 players for the coming season, 
including the popular Rudy Tisner who will be coaching and playing in Switzerland. He 
said Tisner made the decision because of a desire to be closer to his family and culture. 
The players will be largely replaced through the NHL player draft. 

The Rotarians were disappointed to learn that Wednesday evening will continue to be 
the midweek evening for home hockey games. Anderson said he expects 19 Wednesday, 17 
Saturday, 1 Friday and 2 Sunday games. 

Mr. Anderson commented on a variety of questions, including the officiating and how 
it affects the orange shi:ted players of the Flyers and Mariners. 
DATES TO REMEMBER: June 21 - Meeting cancelled July 1 - Meal prices go up to $4.00 

MAKE-UPS: Rotarians making up at Portland were Harris Plaisted, Al DfMatteo, Art Keniston, 
Dick Kennedy, Ray Frost, 6-2-78; Bill York, Warren Simpson, 6-9-78; at Brunswick Harris 
Plaisted, 6-12-78; at Lewiston Steve Kennedy, 6-15-78; at Biddeford-Saco, Keith Dennison, 
Nick Pappas, 6-15-78; at Scarborough Bill York, Al Boudreau, Carroll Beck, 5-30-78; Carroll 
Beck 6-6-78; Dick Yerxa 6-13-78 and Neveto, California Dick Kennedy, 5-26-78. 
MAY ATTENDANCE: CLUB 85.22% 

100 \ - C. Beck, Boudreau, Butler, L. Beck, Carson, Cyr, Dennison, DiMatteo, Drivas, 
Dube, Fralich, Frost, Gacetta, Giftos, R. Holden, T. Holden, Jordan, S. Kennedy, 
Keniston, R. Kennedy, R. Kilroy, Kourakos, Robert Kilroy, Pappas, Plaisted, 
Simpson, Theriault, Wainwright, York. 

80% - Gaw, Goodine, Jenis, Maxwell, Nigro, Stanton. 
60% - Chandler, Chantal, W. Kilroy, L. Knight, Kostopoulos, Mezoian, Waters, Yerxa 
40% - Corson, Doughty, Pyne · 
Leave of Absence - Mason P. Smith 
Past Service - Inness, Woodard 
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Don Jenis opened his last meeting as president by leading Rotarians in the "Pledge 
of Allegiance", followed by Lloyd Knight leading the singing of "America the 
Beautiful". R.ob Kilroy then offered the invocation. 

Harold Fralich reported his reactions to the district conference. He said it was 
the best district conference that he had ever attended. The organization was 
superb with special thanks being given to Don Jenis for his untiring efforts. 
There were a variety of activities for the conferees, including well organized 
business meetings and a full range of entertainment in the afternoon and evenings 
Harold also reported that this was the district's best attended conference wi.th 
570 in attendance. In the last 'hours of the conferenie 10 \dditional Paul Harris 
Fellows were named - more than meeti~g the cha1lenge of the Waterville Club. Six 
were needed to sponsor an additional sc~olarship in the disttict. Les Waters 
finished the weekend as champion on the golf course. Sam Giftos reported that 
while being the best conference, it was also the most expensive. One of the 
thoughtful bits of organization included the provision of French translators and 
FM receivers for French speaking Rotariari·s • 

George Chand~er introduced visiting Rotarians. 

Charlie Cyr introduced Captain Bill Rich as the speaker of the evening. Captain 
Rich, a native of our area, serves as Port Captain of Bath Iron Works. Captain 
Rich reported that BIW is healthy and has its largest backlog in history. He 
spoke of the history of the company and hi-lighted his talk with slides of many 
of the boats built by BIW. Captain Rich discussed the triumphs including J. P. 
Morgan's yacht, Vanderbilt's America's Cup defender, and many fine Navy and 
Merchant Marine boats. He also discussed some of the failures, including an 
aluminum PT boat, whose prop self destructed in 12 hours of running time. Captain 
Rich takes command of the sea trials of each new boat built in Bath. 

This was Don Jenis' last meeting as president. At the close of the meeting he 
thanked his officers and the conference committee. He then passed the gavel to 
our new president, George Chandler. George then presented Don with the badge and 
pin of a past president. We all extend our thanks to Don. 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

July 5 - Club assembly - George Chandler would like to see as many members 
at this meeting as possible. He wants to discuss the club's 
commitment and direction for the coming year. 

July S - Dinner prices go up to $4.00. 

August 2 - Cookout and ladies night. 


